Cyclists Head to CMU for Menno Cross

Some of the top competitive cyclists in the province will be coming to CMU for Menno Cross, the third race in the Manitoba cyclocross series. It will take place during this year’s Homecoming festivities on September 26.

Racers will ride a course that twists and turns its way around CMU’s North Campus. Their strength will be tested by a series of short, steep climbs up “the bunker” and the momentum sapping “stone pit.”

According to race organizer and CMU professor Chris Huebner, the terrain around CMU is ideal for cyclocross. “It is fast and flowing,” he says. “At times it feels like you’re on a kind of self-propelled roller coaster ride. We are excited about sharing this course with local cyclists, while at the same time introducing the sport of cyclocross to the wider CMU community.”

Cyclocross races are timed events in which riders complete a number of short laps. They typically include a variety of different surfaces, including grass, gravel, pavement, and dirt, as well as obstacles that riders are required to leap over like steeplechase. Cyclocross races are also known for their festive atmosphere. Spectators get close to the action as they cheer on riders by ringing cowbells, waving flags, and offering other creative forms of support, often dressed up in costumes that make it feel as much like a Halloween party as a bike race.

In addition to the main race, there will be races for beginners and intermediate riders, as well as kids. Anyone is welcome to participate. CMU students and kids under 15 race for free. Alumni can participate for only $5.

Registration opens at 10:30 am, with the first race beginning at 12 noon.

